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       Evergreen Chapter - American Society for Public Administration

Board of Directors 

MEETING MINUTES

Thursday, May 20, 2010, 5:30 p.m.

Room 4951 Seattle Municipal Tower

Attending: J. Paul Blake, David Broom, and Mary Van Verst.

Excused Absences: Sandra Archibald, Steve Benowitz, Wendy Ekern, Cheryl Simrell King, Kacie Luderus, Chantal Stevens, Dorian Waller, and Leslie Wolff

Call to Order

J. Paul Blake called the meeting to order at 5:32 PM.  The agenda was reviewed and approved.

Approval of Minutes

For lack of a quorum, approval of the April 15 minutes will be postponed.

President’s Report

· J. Paul gave a review of the John Stanford Public Service Academy (JSPSA) fund-raising breakfast.  Three members of the chapter attended, in addition to J. Paul and Dave.  The turnout was excellent.  Dave noted the quality of the speakers, Larry Gossett, and the students.  Dave described the student speakers as outstanding compared to some previous years.  Bill Basl, Executive Director of the WA Commission for National & Community Service, was honored for his ten years of commitment on the JSPA Steering Committee.  J. Paul will send the previously approved $300 donation to JSPSA, and a letter to Jeff Nicholls, Chair of JSPSA.  J. Paul showed a website: psaforall.org which appears to be a JSPSA site designed to encourage other high schools to establish public service academies. 

· Fifty-seven or more people attended the chapter’s luncheon and awards ceremony during the first week in May.  The speakers did a good job, including the introductions of the awardees by those who had nominated them.  J. Paul will send a letter to award recipients inviting them to join the Evergreen Chapter of ASPA.  Dave was pleased that chapter member, Lloyd Hara, attended.  Dave also noted that we should plan in the future for the awards event to be a cost to the chapter. 

· J. Paul has had some preliminary correspondence with Christina Saunders, a chapter member at WASU.  She is working with a program that is bringing to Olympia about twenty-five adults (students and mid-level managers) from Afghanistan during the last week of July.  We discussed the possibility of a meeting that Mary’s office might convene to discuss government sponsored volunteer programs.

Secretary’s Report

Mary had no news to report. 

Treasurer’s Report

Dave reported that our chapter has $1,372.63 in checking, pending a $200 receipt from the luncheon.  At the end of April in savings we had 11,437.93.  We have no outstanding bills.

We discussed that for all events, members planning the event need to complete a budget proposal. 

Nominating Committee

J. Paul shared a message from Cheryl stating that the Nominating Committee would have a call for nominations ready soon.  Current board members with expiring terms (J. Paul, Chantal, Steve, and Wendy) are being asked if they want to continue.

We noted that Sandra will also have to be on the slate for a two-year term because she was appointed mid-year.

Also in her note to J. Paul, Cheryl, who initiated a discussion in April about a change in our board meeting schedule, made the following proposal: Face to Face Meetings (second Thursdays) in January, April, July, and October.  Phone Conference Meetings (second Thursdays) in February, May, August, and November.

Communications Committee

Dorian explained the reason that tests of our new web site bring up a “not found” error message.  He will continue to try to solve the problem.  Meanwhile Lori is populating the old site.

Program Committee

In Steve’s absence, J. Paul included news about the National Public Service Recognition Week luncheon in his report (as noted above).

Membership Committee

Kacie was not able to attend, and there was no report.

Symposium with Colleagues from Japan:  Mary met recently with Dorian for updates and continued planning.  Dorian has received strong interest from The Evergreen State College Alumni Association about hosting the symposium in Olympia.  He will also try to have a meeting with Sandra soon to explore options of hosting part of the symposium in Seattle at the Evans School.

Based on conversations that Dave and J. Paul had with Matsuyo Makino at the national ASPA conference, we are most likely aiming for an event during the week of Sept. 12, 2010, at which our chapter and partners, for travel to Washington State and participation in the symposium, would sponsor possibly three people from Hyogo.  Our colleagues from the Hyogo Administrative Policy Studies Association (HAPSA) have expressed interest in two particular topics:  how local governments are responding to financial cutbacks, and sustainability issues.  Chantal may be the appropriate lead for a panel on sustainability, which could take place in Seattle.  Dorian has contact with local government and state officials, as well as community groups, which may make Olympia the appropriate place to have discussions on local government solutions to the budget crisis.

Dorian will work on developing a concept paper to share with the board.  He sees that there is possibility of a strong community group interest in the symposium.  Mary will be in contact with Matsuyo and others as necessary, in Japan.

New Business

Our next meeting is June 17.  A tentative date for the July meeting is July 22 if we remain on the current schedule.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:15 PM.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Mary Van Verst
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